Western Massachusetts Library Advocates
	Board of Directors Meeting

June 19, 2014

9:30 am

MLS-West  

Whately, Mass.

 



	 


Present:  Dan Paquette, Kristi Chadwick, Bonnie Isman, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie, Judy Clini, Mary Anne Antonellis, Eric Poulin, Jan Resnick
 
President Judy Clini called the meeting to order at 9:40 am. 
 
Minutes of the May 22, 2014 Board meeting were accepted.   
 
Treasurer’s Report.  Sue San Soucie reported that there is a balance of $7,577.02 in the checking account. Eric Poulin moved to approve the report, seconded by Jan Resnick. Approved unanimously. 
 
Whately building.  Sue, Jan, John Ramsay, Betty Johnson, and Bonnie Isman attended the MLS/WMRLS Board meeting in Whately on June 16.  There was a live video link connecting participants in Whately with those in Marlboro.   Judy Clini distributed copies of a letter to MLS regarding the sale of the Whately building and dissolution of WMRLS, Inc.  The letter effectively conveyed WMLA’s position and was appreciated by the MLS Board. There was very little new information available at the meeting. Use of video conferencing seemed to dampen the discussion overall.  MLS took no action and the meeting was over in about a half hour.  
 
We agreed to inform Western Mass. librarians of these developments. Judy will distribute the WMLA letter via the WMRLS email list, and Jan will post it on the WMLA blog. Bonnie will send it to Joan Powers for a Constant Contact mailing.  
 
Search for new location. Judy, John, and Eric accompanied Kristi Chadwick and other MLS staff on a visit to a potential location for MLS offices in Greenfield. The building is clean, newer construction, and has lots of parking.  Even though it is located at the upper end of the region, most board members felt that its location ‘right off the highway’ wouldn’t be a problem.  
 
WMLA website.  Dan Paquette submitted an impressive progress report on constructing the new WMLA website with WordPress. His screen shots show a new banner and an immediate connection to the WMLA blog.  Dan requested more content ideas, pictures, and information about WMLA and its history.  His goals for July include migration of the site to GoDaddy and getting it up online.  
 
Author program.  Jan Resnick reported that 15 people have pre-registered to attend the program this afternoon with Jennifer Haigh, winner of this year’s Mass. Book Award for fiction. Jan thanked Eliza Langhans for help with the flyer design and Deb Kern who helped distribute flyers for the event. Betty re-posted the event on Facebook during the meeting. Jan will distribute an evaluation form to collect feedback on how to improve attendance at the next author program in October.  
 
Membership.  Bonnie reported no change in membership. She will create a membership form to insert in the Summer Reading Incentives mailing in July.  
 
Summer Reading Club Prizes. Requests for Summer Reading Incentives are piling up. Jan will update her spreadsheet to track distribution to libraries at the July meeting. Jan is exploring the USS Constitution which offers free passes for libraries, but we decided to work on this for an additional incentive next year. 
 
2015 State Budget.  No news has been announced on Conference Committee budget action.  Approval looks good for $150 million for libraries as part of the Capital Bond bill. 
 
NewsBank renewal.   John reported in an email to Judy that MLS will contribute $16,667 to the renewal of Western Mass. newspaper back files for 2015. No money from WMLA will be needed. 
 
New Business 
 
Fall author program.  Judge Michael Ponsor has agreed tentatively to be our featured author this fall.  Jan plans to use the Holyoke Public Library for this program, since Ponsor’s novel is set in Holyoke. 
Annual Meeting.  Tentative dates are October 8, 9 or 23 for the Annual Meeting. Judy will contact the new Granby Library to see if they can accommodate 50 people on those dates.  Jan suggested that the new South Hadley Library will be open by October, and it will have meeting room space. We decided to focus the program on marketing for libraries.  Mary Anne Antonellis will contact Celeste Bruno at the MBLC to give a talk on specific marketing techniques.  Bonnie will see if Valley Gives Day sponsors would be available to discuss online marketing and fund raising.  Judy asked Past Past President Eric if he would work on Nominations, in the absence of Past President Chris Lindquist.  Luckily, Eric agreed. 
 
Uniform Electronic Legal Material Act.  Jan distributed information on the Uniform Electronic Legal Material Act Bill (H. 38) which is now in the House Ways and Means Committee.  This legislation is sponsored by American Association of Law Libraries and seeks to keep public access to digital copies of state law at no cost.  Some states have ceased to maintain public databases of legal material, which results in private companies such as West Law becoming the sole source for legal information on a fee basis.  Dan will contact the Connecticut Library Association and Law Librarian Barbara Morgan at UMass to follow up on this issue.   
 
 Katherine Dibble and MFOL.  Jan reported that Commissioner Katherine Dibble is working on ways to get Friends groups to be more active as advocates. 
 
Retirements.   Lisa Wenner’s retirement party was Saturday, June 14 in Williamsburg.  John Ramsay shared a copy of his remarks representing WMLA and lauding Lisa’s political activism.  Congratulations and best wishes to Lisa! 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:25 pm.  
 
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 
Next Board meetings:  Thursday, July 17 and August 21 at 9:30 am 
 

Bonnie Isman
413-256-1021
